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Town Hall Phone: 303-655-9308  

Monday—Thursday 

7 am—6 pm 

 Police Records: 303-659-1395 

Monday—Thursday 

7 am—6 pm 

After hours Public Works: 

303-990-5327 
                                                      

www.lochbuie.org 

Follow us on Facebook! 

   

Lochbuie Clean Up Days!  
Friday, October 7 and Saturday, October 8 from 8 AM—4 PM 
Where: Wastewater Treatment Plant, 1794 WCR 39, Lochbuie 
Cleanup Day is available only for Lochbuie residents. To bring your 
items, you will need a voucher. Vouchers will be available for 
pickup at Town Hall beginning on September 1, 2022. Each house-
hold is allowed two vouchers, and each voucher is good for one full 
size pickup load, or equivalent. Stop by Town Hall Monday-
Thursday,  7 AM—6PM to get your vouchers!  
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Important Dates: 
September 2022 
5– Labor Day, Town Hall Closed 
6—Regular Board of Trustees 
Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. 
6– Recycle 
7—Shut Off Day 
15—Due Date 
19—Recycle 
20—Regular Board of Trustees 
Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. 
27—Municipal Court @  
8:30 a.m. 

Change of Hours 
The Police Records Department has 
changed their hours. The office is now 
open:  
Monday–Thursday  
7:00 AM to 6:00 PM  
The office is closed Fridays.  
The Community Service Officer’s hours 
are Monday—Friday, 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM.  
The Police Officers have not changed 
their hours, and will still be available 
24 hours of the day, each day of the 
year.  

                           Building Statistics—July 2022 
 
                                        Permit Types:  
                 New Residential—17               One Stop—13 
                Residential Alteration—3       Commercial –2  

Town Hall Open House 

Tuesday, September 6 from 5:30-6:15 PM.  

We invite you to come share your thoughts about community en-
gagement while enjoying refreshments with fellow community 
members and elected officials! A lot drawing will take place at 5:30 
to determine ballot order for our Trustee and Charter Commission 
vacancies.  

The Board of Trustees meeting will follow, beginning at 6:30 PM.  



 

Note from Hudson Public Library  

The library is getting geared up for an exciting fall!! We have new classes being offered at both our 
Hudson & Keenesburg locations for all ages. If you haven’t already, check out our website, 
www.thehudsonpubliclibrary.org, or our Facebook (Hudson Public Library (CO)) to see dates and 
times. At our public libraries we have a varied collection of Adult, Teen & Children’s Books. In addi-
tion, we have our Create HQ (makerspace), DVDs, Audiobooks, and many items available to down-
load and/or stream on electronic devices. Computers are available for public use, along with free Wi
-Fi access, copying, faxing, and scanning. We proudly serve the RE3J community. If you have any 
questions, feel free to call us at 303-536-4550. 

Mayor’s Mingle!  

Please join Mayor Ma-
honey on September 13 
from 6 PM—7 PM at 
Town Hall! We invite 
you to come let him 
know your thoughts, 
concerns, and ideas 
while enjoying refresh-
ments!   

Mayor’s Corner 

The summer is ending and thoughts drift to cooler weather, blowing out sprinklers, and the inevitable arrival 
of snow, but first, let’s have some fun. The Lochbuie Fall Festival is fast approaching on Saturday, September 
17th. Come out and enjoy the day with friends and family. There will be something for everyone to enjoy. 
There will be a car show, music, food, vendors, beer tent, and fireworks at the close of the evening. I would 
like to encourage everyone to come out and take the opportunity to meet your Mayor and Council members 
as well. I look forward to a great event and the chance to meet many of our neighbors both new and old.  

Just a reminder to be sure you are registered to vote. November is fast approaching and the Town of 
Lochbuie has 4 council seats up for election. Get to know the individuals running for your town council. 
Lochbuie is growing and with that comes tough decisions that need to make which will shape our town and 
affect every one of us.  

The next Mayor’s Mingle will be September 13 at 6 pm at Town Hall. This is an opportunity to come spend an 
hour with me and ask questions in a non-formal setting. I encourage all Lochbuie residents to come visit with 
me and ask questions. Everyone is invited.  

Thank you for your time,  

Michael Mahoney, Mayor 

Town of Lochbuie 

Lochbuie Community Survey Key Findings 

Earlier this year, a Community Survey was distributed to residents in an at-
tempt to gather their opinions on the Town as it is now and their thoughts 
and ideas about future growth of Lochbuie. The company who created the 
survey, Corona Insights, gave a presentation at a Board of Trustees meeting 
in July, and key findings from the results were shared. One of those key 
findings was:  

• Lochbuie Residents rated the Town as an overall good place to live, and 
felt positive about the quality of life in the Town. The small-town feel 
was a favorite part about living in Lochbuie, and residents are satisfied 
with the safety of their neighborhoods.  



2022 Town Election 

On November 8th, the Town will hold a coordinated election with the statewide general election on tow dif-
ferent matters:  

• The election of four trustees.  As of print date of this newsletter, the Town anticipates five candidates’ 
names will appear on the ballot for four trustee seats.  The top three vote getters will serve for four 
year terms and the fourth highest vote getter will serve a two year term so that staggered terms of 
office are maintained on the Town Board. 

• Whether or not the Town should form a Home Rule Charter Commission to draft a Home Rule Char-
ter for the Town.  Home Rule status is a different form of Town government that allows more autono-
my at the local level.  The current Town form of government is statutory which means that all the au-
thorities of the local government to act must be set by state law. A charter is akin to a constitution for 
a state.  If the voters agree, a charter commission will be formed who will be tasked with drafting such 
a charter and will be required to seek public input.  Ultimately, the voters will at a future date vote on 
whether to approve the charter.  This election gets that ball rolling. Seek out any Town official if you 
have any questions about Home Rule. 

  - If the voters agree to form a charter commission, as of print date of this newsletter, the Town    
  anticipates nine candidates’ names will appear on the ballot for nine charter commissioner 
  seats.  

  - If the voters agree to form a charter commission, the commission will first meet on                 
 November 15 at 4:30 at Town Hall to start its work.  All the commission meetings will be open 
 to the  public. 




